2023 年度 田園調布学園大学 全学部全学科専攻 共通

英語入学試験問題

一般選抜(個別試験型)B日程

- (注意) 1. 解答は、すべて別紙の「解答用紙」に記入してください。
 - 2. 受験番号と氏名は、「問題用紙」と「解答用紙」の両方の所定の欄にかならず記入してください。
 - 3.「問題用紙」と「解答用紙」は、試験終了後かならず提出してください。
 - 4.「問題用紙」に「下書き」「書き込み」などをしてもかまいません。
 - 5. 試験時間は60分です。

- [I] 次の対話文の空所(A)~(J)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~10)の中から1つずつ選び、番号で答えなさい。(同一の選択肢を複数回用いてはなりません。)
- David: Friday at last! That was a long week.
- Ken: (A) We had three tests and a presentation. Your presentation was great. Miss Smith seemed to like it very much.
- David: I know. I spent a lot of time preparing for the presentation, and didn't prepare much for yesterday's test. (B)
- Ken: Do you have to re-sit it?
- David: (C) If I get a very low mark, I won't be allowed to just take the test again. (D)
- Ken: Oh, I'm sorry to hear that. (E) Want to go out for a bite?
- David: Yes. (F)
- Ken: So, do you have any plans for this weekend with Mika?
- David: (G) She keeps texting me and asking me if I want to go to the movies, but I haven't said yes.
- Ken: (H) I thought you liked her.
- David: I like her. She's nice, but she always chooses Disney movies. To tell the truth, I'm not that keen on Disney movies. As for movies, we don't have much in common.
- Ken: (I)
- David: I've tried. (J)
- Ken: Oh, come on. Just tell her you want to see "Top Gun."
 - 1) But let's forget about it for now.
 - 2) But somehow I couldn't get my message through.
 - 3) It depends on the result.
 - 4) I think I failed it.
 - 5) I've got to repeat the whole course.
 - 6) Not really.
 - 7) That's just what I need.
 - 8) Why don't you tell her so?
 - 9) Why not?
 - 10) Yes, it was.

[II] 次の英文記事を読み、その要旨を日本語50字(句読点を含む)以内でまとめなさい。

著作権の都合上、省略

[III] 次の英文を読み、問に答えなさい。

(A) American tennis great Serena Williams said Aug. 9 she was "evolving away from tennis" and will retire from the sport she dominated with 23 Grand Slam titles following the U.S. Open tournament later this month. (B) Williams won her last Grand Slam in 2017 and has been chasing a 24th crown that would draw her level with record-holder Australian Margaret Court. (C) "I have never liked the word retirement," Williams wrote in a Vogue article. (D) "Tm evolving away from tennis, toward other things that are important to me."

 Asahi Weekly, August 28, 2022

 朝日新聞社に無断で転載することを禁じる 許諾番号23-1350

 問 次の英文を補うのに最も適切な箇所を(A)~(D)の中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

"Maybe the best word to describe what I'm up to is evolution."

[IV] 次の英文を読み、設問 1~7 に答えなさい。

Hachiko is the best-known dog in Japan. He was the pet of Eisaburo Ueno, a professor at the University of Tokyo. It is said that Hachiko went to Shibuya station at the end of every workday to meet the professor when he got (A) the train.

His master died in 1925, but Hachiko faithfully went to the station every day for another decade. Out (B) admiration for his devotion, the Japanese made a movie about Hachiko. They even [1. a statue 2. him 3. honor 4. made 5. to] and put it in the place (C) he waited (D) his master.

Today, the statue is the most popular place to meet in Tokyo. It is easy to find and there is even a special (E) from Shibuya Station called Hachiko exit.

ジェームズ・M・バーダマン、『やさしい英語で日本の魅力を詳しく伝える』、明日香出版社、2015 p. 30

1. 空所(A)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1)	in	2)	into	3)	off	4)	on
----	----	----	------	----	-----	----	----

2. 空所(B)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1)	for	2)	in	3)	of	4)	on
----	-----	----	----	----	----	----	----

- 3. [] 内の語を意味が通るように並べ替えたとき、2 番目にくる語と 4 番目にくる語の番 号を答えなさい。
- 4. 空所(C)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) what 2) where 3) which 4) who

5. 空所(D)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1) at 2) for 3) of 4) on

6. 空所(E)を補うのに最も適切な語を、本文中から抜き出し、解答欄に書きなさい。

- 7. 次の1)、2) 意味を表す語を、本文中から抜き出し、解答欄に書きなさい。
 - 1) a period of ten years
 - 2) the strong love that you show when you pay a lot of attention to someone or something

[V] 次の英文を読み、設問 1~15 に答えなさい。

(A) you know, cars drive on the right in the United States and nearly all countries in Europe. Only in a few countries—the United Kingdom, Australia, India—do cars drive on the left as in Japan.

Australia used to be a British colony, as was India, so it's easy to understand why (1)<u>those countries</u> drive on the left: they were imitating Britain. But why does Japan also stick (B) the left?

When Japan was Westernizing, it used Britain as a model for its railroads and many other things. You might think that automobile driving was copied as well, but ② <u>in that case</u> you would be wrong.

The keep-to-the-left tradition in Japan dates back even (C) than the Meiji period. There were no automobiles then, so the roads were used only by horse-drawn carts, palanquins, and pedestrians. The latter group included samurai who walked along arrogantly, always keeping to the left, just as students at driving schools are taught to (3) do today.

The samurai [1. a 2. for 3. had 4. reason 5. walking] on the left. The swords they (D) at their waists usually hung to the left, so they had to walk on the left side of the road (E) order to be able to draw their swords quickly.

To avoid bumping into samurai and making them angry, the carts and other passersby followed the samurai and kept to the left. Following (4) <u>this tradition</u>, it was decided in 1900 that both pedestrians and vehicles should keep to the left.

In 1950, the rule was changed and required only cars to stay on the left. As automobile use (F) to grow, pedestrians were shifted to the right.

Although lip service is paid to putting pedestrians first, in today's car-obsessed Japan everyone knows that cars, like the samurai of old, barge down the roads and force others to get (G) of their way.

素朴な疑問探究会、『英語で話す「雑学ニッポン」Q&A』、講談社インターナショナル株式会社、1998 pp. 53-55

1. 空所(A)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1) Although 2) As 3) Because 4) Since

2. 下線部(1) "those countries"の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。

- 3. 空所(B)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
- 1) by
 2) in
 3) of
 4) to

 4. 下線部(2) "in that case" の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。
- 5. 空所(C)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) earlier 2) early 3) fast 4) faster
- 6. 下線部(3) "do"の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。
- 7. []内の語を意味が通るように並べ替えたとき、2番目にくる語と4番目にくる語の番号を答えなさい。
- 8. 空所(D)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) wear 2) wearing 3) wore 4) worn
- 9. 空所(E)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) by 2) for 3) in 4) with
- 10. 下線部(4) "this tradition"の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。
- 11. 空所(F)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) began 2) begin 3) begins 4) begun
- 12. 空所(G)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) by 2) in 3) on 4) out

- 13. 次の1)、2)の意味を表す語を、本文中から抜き出し、解答欄に書きなさい。
 - 1) a belief, custom, or way of doing something that has existed for a long time
 - 2) people who are walking, especially along streets or other places where cars come and go
- 14. 次の1)~3)の英文のうち、本文の内容と一致しているものにはT (True)、一致していないものにはF (False)を、解答欄に書きなさい。
 - 1) Japan used Britain as a model for its automobile driving.
 - 2) The samurai always kept to the left.
 - 3) The other passersby kept to the left to make the samurai angry.
- 15. 本文のタイトルとして最も適切なものを、1)~3)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) Why did Japan imitate Britain?
 - 2) Why did samurai of old times barge down the roads?
 - 3) Why do cars drive on the left in Japan?

[VI] 次の表は、中学生~大学生を対象にした「好きなスポーツ選手の年次推移(2017~2021年) です。この表に関する設問1~3について、内容が合っていればT、間違っていればFで答 えなさい。また、設問4~6について、数字または日本語で答えなさい。

笹川スポーツ財団	「12~21 歳のスポ	『ーツライフ関する調査』	$(2017 \sim 2021)$
----------	-------------	--------------	--------------------

	2017 (n=839)	2019 (n=906)			2021 (n=839)			
Rank	Name	%	Rank	Name	%	Rank	Name	%
1	Kei Nishikori	8.8	1	Shohei Ohtani	6.0	1	Shohei Ohtani	13.0
2	Yuzuru Hanyu	5.2	2	Yuzuru Hanyu	5.5	2	Yuzuru Hanyu	3.6
3	Shohei Ohtani	3.0	3	Naomi Osaka	5.4	3	Naomi Osaka	3.2
4	Mao Asada	2.7	4	Kei Nishikori	4.3	4	Kei Nishikori	2.7
5	Ichiro	2.6	5	Ichiro	3.3	5	Kento Momota	2.6
6	Cristiano Ronaldo	2.1	6	Rui Hachimura	2.2	6	Rikako Ikee	2.0
7	Yuuki Ishikawa	2.0	7	Hayato Sakamoto	2.0		Hayato Sakamoto	2.0
	Lionel Andrés Messi	2.0	0	Takefusa Kubo	1.8	8	Rui Hachimura	1.9
9	Jun Mizutani	1.9	8	Lionel Andrés Messi	1.8	9	Yuuki Ishikawa	1.8
	Saori Kimura	1.8	10	Yuuki Ishikawa	1.2	10	Lionel Andrés	
10				Shoma Uno	1.2			1.7
10				Abdul Hakim Sani Brown	1.2		Messi	

- 1. There are three athletes who rank only in 2017.
- 2. There are two foreign male athletes in 2019.
- 3. Swimmer ranks only in 2021.
- 4. How many figure skaters are there in 2019?
- 5. Who ranks the same place in 2017, 2019 and 2021?
- 6. What is the difference between the highest and the lowest percentage in 2021?